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NOTE 

From: General Secretariat of the Council 

To: Delegations 

Subject: EP letter on the establishment of an EU mechanism on democracy, the 
rule of law and fundamental rights 

- Examination of a draft Council reply 
  

Delegations will find in annex a draft reply from the Council (see Annex I) to a letter from the 

President of the European Parliament to the Presidency on the establishment of an EU mechanism 

on democracy, the rule of law and fundamental rights (see Annex II) to be discussed at the General 

Affairs Group at its meeting on 25 September 2023. 
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ANNEX I 

Draft reply to the letter of 19 July 2023 from EP President Roberta Metsola. 

            Brussels, 

Dear President, 

I wish to thank you for your letter of 19 July 2023 addressed to the Council Presidency. 

The Council takes note of your suggestion for an interinstitutional pilot project on Democracy, the 

Rule of Law and Fundamental Rights which would be launched following a public endorsement by 

the Commission, the Parliament and the Council at the highest level. 

As you know, the annual Council’s Rule of Law Dialogue, already established in 2014, is 

conducted among all Member States within the Council to promote and safeguard the rule of law in 

the framework of the Treaties. The dialogue currently comprises every year a horizontal discussion, 

covering the general EU-wide trends in the field, and every semester a country-specific discussion, 

focusing each time on developments in five Member States. The goal of this tool is for Member 

States to learn about and from each other, to exchange best practices and to reach a common 

understanding of rule of law principles. 

An evaluation of the annual Council’s Rule of Law Dialogue is currently ongoing, with the 

objective of reaching consensus on Council conclusions by the end of the year: your suggestion will 

be discussed in the framework of this exercise.  

I look forward to continuing our exchanges on our common objective, shared with all Union 

institutions and the Member States, which is to protect democracy, the rule of law and fundamental 

rights. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Chairman of the Permanent Representatives Committee 
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